ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V1
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 15th May 2023 via Zoom:

Present: Colin West (Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Rachel Barford (Publicity), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies received from Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison).
	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 6th March 2023
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 6th March 2023 (V2) are approved.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05
3.06
	Treasurer’s Report
The Club currently has a balance of £11,334.
No major expenditure outstanding.

 Levies up to date as at end of April, only Chelmsford Summer Series event outstanding.
Schools’ day fees are coming in – 15 payments of £25 so far.
£750 grant money from Chelmsford Council received (application managed by Marc Owen). This is for expenditure on youth activities in Chelmsford.
The mid-week series event last Wednesday generated over £72 excluded Golden Tickets.

	

	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06


	Fixtures Report
Prior to the meeting Eddie circulated the Event Status Report for 2023 and 2024. See Appendix 1.
Harwich is now sorted. Lyn is Organiser and Kevin is Planner. Veronica will assist in setting out controls.
For Writtle we need to define the parking & Eddie to check with JP re. start/finish.
For Chalkney permissions have been requested. Roger Gooding is Planner and Jeff Patterson is Organiser. Parking is at Lamberts Farm.
Eleanor is planning Baddow and Rachel is organising. Eleanor to confirm running area and event centre.
The proposed events for 2024 were generally agreed. It was thought Highwoods would be more suitable conditions for a January event. A Hockley event could be staged 30th June. Bearing in mind the difficulty in recruiting planners, organisers and controllers it was suggested the number of events would be reviewed at the end of the year. It is useful to conclude the ESSOL events in June for the presentation of trophies.

	JP
Eleanor


	5.00

5.01
5.02

5.03
	Volunteer Coordinator

Controller needed for Chalkney.
It was thought Eddie and John Collyer may like to work together on the Chelmsford Urban event next year.
Having regard to the work required it was considered favourable to appointed two persons to share the planning role.


	Julie
Eddie / John

	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03

6.04
6.05

6.06

6.07


	POCs and Maprun
Jackie and John Allen have offered assistance in setting up Maprun and John has circulated a guide (Appendix 2). It was hoped the information could be made available to all at SOS possibly via a zoom meeting.
Eddie is the only SOS member knowing how to upload Routegadget at the moment. JP volunteered to liaise with Eddie to learn the process.
Permanent and virtual courses can now be registered and accessed via the British Orienteering web site. Highwoods would be a good SOS course to get things going. Lyn would discuss this with Doug and Rachel McTurk this weekend. 
Marc Owen reported visiting Hylands Park and had difficulty in obtaining a map for the permanent course. He had to photograph their last remaining map. He also noted a number of controls were missing. Marc was advised that Chris and Rachel had carried out a review a couple of years back and sent him a copy of the survey reports. If Marc is willing it would be useful to review the current situation and to see if the courses and the maps could be updated with a view to reinstating the course and providing the necessary maps.
Kevin has also been reviewing the situation at Maldon Prom and has been given consent to affix the control signs in suitable locations. Kevin is pursuing a manufacturer for the signs.
We need to work towards making the Maps available on line via the web site.

Maprun maps are required to be uploaded to the BOF web site by a nominated person. Lyn will discuss this with Doug and Rachel McTurk at the weekend.

	John / Jackie /
Colin

JP / Eddie
Lyn
Chris / Marc
Kevin

Lyn

	7.00

7.01

7.02


	Mapping Report

Planning Harwich has dominated recent endeavours.
Kevin will speak to Eleanor regarding the extent of the Danbury map and consider whether it was worth agreeing a link through to Blakes Wood to the north.


	Kevin


	8.00

8.01
8.02
	Club Web Site

(PM 8.01) Lyn is reviewing the Club Safeguarding policy which is now slightly out of date. It was noted BOF policy is also out of date.
Lyn has circulated a description of ‘IT Procedures for SOS Events’ (Appendix 3) and will finalise after inputting details of the Harwich event.

	Lyn
Lyn

	9.00

9.01
	Webmaster

Nothing reported.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02
10.03
	Development Committee
Schools’ Days arranged for Tuesday in Harwich and Thursday at Castle Park Colchester.
For Harwich the event centre is no longer at the school. The assembly area will be as last year.
Steve conducted a training session, principally for MEC at Tiptree Heath. It was very well attended and generated a lot of enthusiasm.

	

	11.00

11.01

	EAOA Report

Next meeting is tomorrow night
	Colin

	12.00

12.01

12.02

12.03
12.04

	Mid-Week Series Report
The Summer Series is now underway.

The first was a HAVOC event at Whitmore Park Basildon – that all went well.

It was followed last week by the first SOS event at Admirals Park in Chelmsford, and it was well supported with 39 starters. The event was planned by Marc Owen. It was his first attempt and it all proved very successful.

Next event is hosted by Havoc at Doddinghurst next week.
	

	13.00

13.01
13.02

13.03
	Equipment & Club Kit
John has procured another batch of control cards which he will retain for the time being.
Kevin will collect the kites for Harwich.
Lyn will prepare a list of items required for Harwich.

	Kevin / John
Lyn

	14.00

14.01
14.02

14.03

14.04
	Membership Report

BOF have notified those club members who have not renewed so far this year.
Geraldine has contacted members who have not renewed but received no response.

Geraldine can circulate the current membership list to the Committee as required.

Consideration to be given to BOF membership discount of £1 for mid-week series.


	

	15.00

15.01
15.02
15.03
	Any Other Business

Consideration to be given to acquiring a defibrillator. Obviously, an expensive item and would involve some regular maintenance and ongoing costs. It was queried whether grants might be available.
It is agreed Julie should procure the necessary trophies for the ESSOL events.

SOS are to combine with Norfolk to provide a team or two for the Peter Palmer Junior Team Relays. JP would provide a narrative for Chris to circulate to the under 18 membership.


	All
Julie

JP

	16.00

16.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2023
Future Committee Meetings for 2023 are as follows:

            Committee Mtg        Mon 4th Sept      via Zoom

            AGM                        Mon 9th Oct        via Zoom 

            Committee Mtg        Mon 13th Nov     via Zoom

            All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approx. 20.45 hrs
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